
Dear Medical students of clinical years, 

 

 

Study will return to normal on Sunday morning, August 30, 2020, and we 

invite all of you to be reassured, regardless of the colors and intensity of the 

alert you have received on "Aman" app, and just follow the instructions that 

we will explain in this announcement. 

 

Every student who has received a red or orange notification on "Aman" 

(extreme or high risk) must contact the Ministry of Health hotline (111), 

whom in turn will make sure whether there has been a close, confirmed 

contact with a person who is confirmed to be COVID-19 positive (whether 

the person is one of the Hospital patients, visitors, working staff, or even 

anyone outside the university and the hospital). Among the most important 

conditions for the possibility of a close contact: 

1. There is no safety distance (at least 2 meters) at the time of contact. 

2. Not wearing a face-mask at the time of contact. 

3. The contact period is more than 15 minutes. 

In the event that close and confirmed contact has occurred, the Ministry will 

direct the student to conduct a (COVID-19) test, and often for University of 

Jordan students, they will be directed to conduct the examination in the 

emergency department at the University of Jordan Hospital (without the 

need to take a referral from the students' clinic for this issue only), and then 



It will also determine whether the student can return to school or move to 

temporary home quarantine. 

 

Every student (regardless of the notification he has on the Aman app) who 

suffers from any of the common symptoms of (COVID-19), which is clearly 

evident in the official media, as well as the picture attached in this 

announcement, can go to the emergency department at the University of 

Jordan Hospital (without the need to take a referral from the students' clinic 

for this matter only), and the necessary action will be made there. 

 

For every student who appears to have reassurance notices on the Aman app 

and knows the fact that he has had contact with someone who is suspected 

or confirmed COVID-19 positive, or for any reason that makes him question 

the notice he has in the Aman app, he should contact the Ministry of Health 

hotline (111), who in turn will take the necessary action. 

 

Otherwise, we assure you that you can participate in all educational activities 

of the departments and divisions in the school and the University of Jordan 

Hospital, as well as the external hospitals, while you fully maintain and adhere 

to the measures and precautions for safety and infection control, and strictly 

adhere to them without complacency and belittling, by wearing masks 

throughout the working time and sufficient spacing and distancing (2 

meters) from surrounding colleagues, patients and visitors, wearing gloves 



when necessary (such as clinical examination and the use of any medical 

materials or equipment), leaving classrooms and training places in the 

hospital or university immediately upon completion, and not forming 

gatherings in those facilities (whether internal or external). 

 

In the end, this is a battle with the epidemic that the world is fighting, and 

we are part of it. We have a cost that must be paid, and everyone should 

contribute to reducing the consequences. 

 

May you all to stay well and in peace 
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